The Glens @ Country Creek, Inc

P.O. Box 4129 Winter Park, FL 32793-4129 Telephone: 407-681-0394 FAX: 407-681-0395
mfrasca@pcmhoafl.com
Dear Homeowners:

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for supporting your community throughout the year and for paying the quarterly dues on time. The Board of Directors works diligently to enhance the appearance of the community on an ongoing basis. Many of this year’s accomplishments have been made possible by generous volunteers coming together. The annual National Night Out (NNO) event held on October 1st was organized by many of these same volunteers and their efforts are deeply appreciated. Volunteers are always welcomed so please lend a hand whenever possible and mark your calendars for next year’s NNO on 10/6/20.
The Board of Directors Budget meeting was held on September 17, 2019. The 2020 Quarterly Assessments of $140.00 per quarter/$560.00 annually are due January 1, 2020/April 1/July 1/October 1, 2020. Payments may be made through your banking institution’s Bill Pay services or by personal check or money order using the return envelope enclosed. The 2020 budget is available now and the 2019 financial reports will be made available 90 days after December 31, 2019, both upon written request. Thank you to all the homeowners for paying the dues on time for doing so cuts back on legal collection fees.
The Road Repairs and Resurfacing Project was completed earlier this year, under the much-appreciated leadership of Doug Yovaish. The cost for the recent repairs and resurfacing was approximately $144,000.00, which included the expense of the cleaning of the street storm drains (approximately $5500.00). As a reminder (to established and new owners), all Lot owners own the roads and are responsible for contributing to its maintenance and resurfacing. The roadways were initially constructed in 1978 and resurfaced in 1998. Once the roads are properly repaired and resurfaced, the usual life cycle is approximately 15 years, before normal resurfacing is required.  As such and based upon the recent maintenance costs, your association continues to designate over $11,000.00 of the funds collected annually to the Roads Reserve. 
Moving forward the association will also budget annually $3000.00 for maintenance of the stormwater drainage collection system and stormwater ponds. Please do your part in helping to keep the street drainage system clear of debris year-round by not blowing cuttings or sweeping leaves into the street. If you contract the lawn service out, please advise your provider not to blow the cuttings into the streets which end up clogging the storm drains. 
The Little Free Library (LFL) was installed last December in The Glens at the corner of Buttonwood Circle and Leatherwood Drive. We hope you have discovered it and visit it often. This has been a great opportunity to promote literacy and education, and simply another way to get to know your neighbors. Please visit www.glensatcountrycreek.com for more information on participation and book donations suggestions. 

Remember The Glens at Country Creek is a deed restricted community. All homeowners need to acquire approval from the Association for any modifications or additions to the exterior of the Lot or home. Please visit the website at www.glensatcountrycreek.com or contact management for an approval form PRIOR to any work being done. Please take the time to evaluate the exterior maintenance needs of your house and landscaping on a routine basis and address any issues that may come up such as pressure washing and or painting in a timely manner. Courtesy “reminder” letters are routinely sent to owners in an effort to maintain high property values within the community. If you receive a reminder please take the appropriate measures to address the maintenance issue noted by the applicable due date. Failure to come into compliance or notify management of reasonable delays after multiple notices, may result in the matter being turned over to the association’s legal counsel for covenant enforcement.
We welcome suggestions for future projects and encourage new owners to volunteer to serve on the Board and in your community. The Annual Membership meeting for the association will be held on 3/17/20. If you are interested in serving, please contact management at the number above. We extend our gratitude for your efforts in maintaining The Glens a great place to call home and appreciate your continued support. 
Happy Holidays!

The Board of Directors of The Glens @ Country Creek Homeowners Association

